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September L,2020

Dear Utah Catholic School Families,

I pray that this message finds you and your family well during this unusual time. It is wonderful to finally
have our students return to our school buildings. The students are excited to be back and have been adjusting
well to the "new normal." I wish to commend the schooi administrators and their respective staff forworking
so hard to prepare for the students'safe return. I also want to thankyou for your patience and understanding
as we navigate these "uncharted waters."

Since the start of school on August 17th, our schools have had minimal or no Covid cases. Schools have been
following all guidance from the Salt Lake County Department of Health. To date, almost all reported cases of
Covid or cases of exposure have resulted from outside of our schools.

The schools as part of their Covid response plans, have placed students in smaller groups or cohorts to better
fend off large school-wide outbreaks. Schools have prepared to shift to remote instruction should the need
arise for either small groups of students or for the entire school. Although we cannot eliminate the risk that
a student will contract Covid-19 at school, we are taking precautions to minimize the risk to your
child/children.

The Catholic Schools Office, in order to limit cross contamination of students from different groups, is
postponing the start of the CYO volleyball and basketball seasons. Our sports coordinators will be looking at
alterative start-up dates, possibly after the Christmas holidays. The final decision to start up diocesan
elementary sports programs will depend upon how our schools and the community are being impacted by
the virus at the time.

Our primary goal is to keep students in school as much as possible without disruption to their academic
program. I would also ask you to help us by limiting your child's exposure to groups outside of the school. If
this is not possible, then I ask that you ensure that they are taking appropriated precautions. This will further
reduce the risk of an outbreak in your Child's/Children's' school. With nearly 5,000 students and 700
employees in our system, it would be unrealistic to believe that our schools will not be affected by the Covid
virus in some way, but working together I remain hopeful that we can keep school closures and classroom
shutdowns to a minimum.

Mark Longe
Superintendent of Catholic School


